
 
 

  
 
 

January 11, 2021 
 
 
Maria Kaneshiro, CHC, CHPC, RHIA 
Hospital Compliance Officer 
Kaiser Permanente-Hawaii Region 
mariavictoria.x.kaneshiro@kp.org  
 
SUBJECT:  CLOSURE OF INVESTIGATION (OI 4-2019-016) 
 
Dear Ms. Kaneshiro: 
 
This refers to an investigation conducted by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) 
Office of Investigations regarding activities at Kaiser Foundation Hospital.  The Office of 
Investigations initiated the investigation to determine whether employees at the Kaiser 
Foundation Hospital, Honolulu, Hawaii, willfully failed to perform wipes and surveys of incoming 
radioactive containers, as well as weekly wipes, and then falsified records by documenting that 
they had been completed.  
 
Based on the evidence developed during the investigation, the concern was not substantiated.  
The NRC plans no further action related to the willful aspect of this allegation and considers this 
investigation closed. 
 
You should note that final NRC documents may be made available to the public under the 
Freedom of Information Act subject to redaction of information pursuant to the Freedom of 
Information Act.  Requests under the Freedom of Information Act should be made in 
accordance with 10 CFR 9.23, “Requests for Records.”  Information is accessible from the 
NRC’s website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/foia/foia-request.html#how.  
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a 
copy of this letter will be made available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS), accessible from the NRC website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeremy R. Groom, Team Leader 
Allegations Coordination and Enforcement Staff 

 
Docket:  030-03546 
License:  53-05379-01 
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